


Oct. 7, 2021 
Re: Public Hearing Item: 345 Silverado Trail 
Dear Planning Commission, 
I am writing as President of the Chateau Calistoga Mobile Home Owners 
Organization in regards to the Review Compliance and Use Permit Amendment 
for the former Helmer property. 
The noise from the peacocks especially, as well as the non-native bird species 
trapped in the aviary, has been a disturbance to many of our residents here for 
some time. The birds’  
loud cries have been heard on the opposite side of the Park on Champagne S. 
Residents have made complaints to the City, met with the Police Chief and other 
City officials.  
Hopefully, this Oct. 13th meeting will be a further step in solving this situation. It is 
our understanding that as a result of the continuing complaints, a site visit by City 
officials occurred, code violations were found, and citations were issued.  Many 
cities forbid having peacocks and roosters within city limits- this would be good 
for Calistoga to adopt. The unpermitted duck and aviary enclosures for non-native 
bird species also contributes greatly to the noise our residents must deal with 
daily, most especially at feeding times. Chateau Calistoga is a 55+ community – 
people move here to have peace and quiet. The peacocks and aviary birds are not 
conducive to peace or quiet. 
On behalf of the residents who must listen to the screeches of the peacocks and 
the barrage of sounds from the trapped non-native birds and ducks in the aviary 
day in and day out, I implore you to deny this absentee owner’s Use Permit 
Amendment and see that he is held accountable to remedy each and every 
citation. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Rose LeClerc 
President, Chateau Calistoga Home Owners Organization. 
707-494-6422 
210 Champagne W, Calistoga 
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